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Executive	Summary	

II.	Executive	Summary	
	

The	Pascack	Valley	Regional	High	School	District	vision	is	to	create	a	culture	of	innovation,	
inquiry,	 and	 individuality	 that	promotes	 achievement	 and	 choice	by	 cultivating	 the	 skills	
needed	to	compete	and	collaborate	as	ethical	and	responsible	global	citizens.		With	sights	set	
on	this	vision,	our	board,	administration,	and	stakeholders	have	worked	collaboratively	to	
make	our	1:1	initiative	a	reality.			
	
The	 perseverance	 of	 all	 stakeholders	 has	 been	 rewarded.	 	 As	we	 close	 in	 on	 nearly	 two	
decades	 of	 having	 a	 nationally	 recognized	 technology	 program,	 all	 participants	 in	 our	
learning	 community,	 students	 and	 teachers	 alike,	 continue	 to	 be	 encouraged	 to	 try	 new	
approaches,	 take	 educational	 risks,	 and	 participate	 in	 many	 opportunities	 to	 grow	 as	
learners	and	professionals.		Through	these	experiences,	coupled	with	the	responsible	use	of	
the	latest	technology,	this	vision	is	a	reality	for	everyone	involved	with	our	district.		
	
Technology	is	woven	into	the	fabric	of	the	Pascack	Valley	Regional	High	School	District	as	it	
is	infused	and	integrated	across	all	curricular	areas.		Successful	integration	of	technology	is	
made	possible	through	support	for	creativity	and	professional	growth	of	our	teachers,	and	
the	results	have	a	profound	impact	on	the	education	and	future	of	our	students.		Outstanding	
instruction,	supported	by	our	technology	program,	enables	our	students	to	take	ownership	
of	their	education,	pursuing	all	opportunities	our	district	can	provide	for	knowledge,	critical	
thinking,	collaboration,	and	exploration.	
	
Excellence	is	only	achieved	through	tireless	effort.		As	we	have	for	the	past	18	years,	board	
members,	 administration,	 faculty,	 staff,	 students,	 and	 parents	work	 together	 to	 seek	 and	
achieve	excellence	with	our	Technology	program.		We	will	continue	to	explore	and	embrace	
the	ever-changing	tools	needed	for	achieving	our	vision.		We	will	continue	to	work	with	our	
community	 to	 provide	 an	 outstanding	 and	 progressive	 educational	 environment	 for	 our	
students.		We	will	continue	to	seek	out	new	global	connections	to	prepare	students	for	the	
global	economy.	
	 	
With	technology	playing	an	appropriate	role,	our	vision	of	preparing	students	to	be	ethical	
and	responsible	citizens	of	our	society	will	continue	to	be	within	reach.	
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III.	Goals	and	Objectives	

	
A	–	History	(Goals	from	the	2019-2022	plan)	
	

1. With	the	continued	support	of	the	Board	of	Education	and	District	
Administration,	further	explore	technologies	in	line	with	the	district	vision.	

Goal	 Narrative:	 Our	 district	 vision	 is	 to	 create	 a	 culture	 of	 innovation,	 inquiry,	 and	
individuality	 that	 promotes	 achievement	 and	 choice	 by	 cultivating	 the	 skills	 needed	 to	
compete	and	collaborate	as	ethical	and	responsible	global	citizens.	 	With	the	global	world	
constantly	 changing,	we	 need	 to	 assure	 our	 technology	 resources	 are	 helping	 our	 entire	
learning	community	be	innovative	and	inquisitive	individuals,	who	have	the	opportunities	
to	achieve	success.	

Objectives	and	Activities	
1.1 Curriculum	and	Technology	Committee	members	meet	periodically	to	

discuss	how	technology	is	supporting	curricular	needs	
	

1.2 Continue	to	support	blended	and	online	course	initiatives	under	the	
direction	of	the	Curriculum	Office	
	

1.3 Work	with	administration	and	faculty	to	assure	we	are	procuring	and	
using	the	best	resources	that	meet	the	needs	of	our	curricula	and	
vision.	
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A	-	History	(Goals	and	Objectives	for	2019-2022)	

Goal	Achievement:		This	is	a	recurring	goal	for	the	Technology	Plan,	assuring	oversight	as	
well	as	continued	collaboration	with	all	district	stakeholders.		The	committee	
acknowledges	this	goal	as	having	been	achieved,	as	we	have	made	progress	with	respect	to	
all	the	objectives.		Our	use	of	technology	continues	to	not	only	prepare	our	students	for	
their	future,	but	as	was	necessary	with	the	pandemic,	demonstrates	that	we	are	ready	to	
meet	the	most	immediate	and	demanding	changes	our	schools	have	seen	in	the	last	
century.	
		

Objective	1.1	–	Our	committee	has	met	as	appropriate	during	these	previous	three	
years	to:	discuss	progress	with	regards	to	the	current	plan;	provide	helpful	suggestions	
for	improvement;	and	to	determine	new	goals	and	objectives	for	the	2022-2025	plan.		
The	pandemic	introduced	unforeseen	challenges	for	instruction,	but	with	the	help	of	
both	the	Curriculum/Technology	Committee	and	the	Restart	Committee,	discussions	
led	to	evaluation	of	new	technologies	and	practices.		Committee	members	were	open	
about	what	was	working	and	areas	we	could	improve,	and	everyone	worked	together	to	
make	the	best	of	a	trying	situation.	
	
One	particular	area	of	continued	discussion	is	the	use	of	Canvas.		For	the	2021-2022	
school	year,	the	director	of	curriculum,	working	with	the	subject	area	supervisors	and	
the	technology	department,	implemented	a	mandatory	Canvas	course	template,	
standardizing	the	way	information	is	presented	to	the	students.		Discussions	have	
followed,	identifying	how	this	has	been	helpful	and	ways	it	can	improve	further.	
	
Objectives	1.2	and	1.3	–	While	the	technology	department	was	already	making	strides	
with	supporting	the	new	blended	Financial	Literacy	curriculum,	the	pandemic	forced	
the	hand	of	every	school	district	in	the	country	to	more	effectively	provide	online	and	
blended	curriculum	offerings.		To	address	instructional	needs	during	pandemic,	the	
curriculum	and	technology	departments	worked	in	lock	step	to	make	adjustments	and	
purchases	as	needed	for	online	learning.		The	technology	department	was	instrumental	
in	assuring	online	and	hybrid	learning	was	as	effective	as	possible	during	the	pandemic,	
implementing	various	software	and	hardware	solutions	for	teachers	and	students.			
	
As	we	emerge	from	the	pandemic,	we	have	and	continue	to	evaluate	these	technologies	
to	determine	which	technologies	we	should	retire	and	which	technologies	we	may	
leverage	going	forward.		We	also	feel	that	with	how	things	have	evolved,	we	no	longer	
have	a	need	for	objective	1.2,	as	this	has	become	the	norm	and	evaluation	of	this	
process	overlaps	with	current	objective	1.3.	
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2. Assure	students,	teachers,	and	administrators	have	access	to	the	appropriate	
educational	resources	at	anytime,	from	anywhere.	

Goal	Narrative:		Finding	and	procuring	the	best	resources	possible	is	important;	however,	
the	ability	to	access	these	resources	effectively	is	crucial.		Working	technology	is	no	longer	
considered	a	luxury	or	“nice	to	have,”	it	is	an	expectation.		Our	technology	program	must	
continue	to	provide	not	only	people	facing	systems	that	help	them	achieve	their	goals	and	
tasks,	but	a	robust	infrastructure	that	keeps	our	backend	systems	and	networks	
operational	all	of	the	time.		This	goal	has	been	in	our	district	technology	plan	for	over	15	
years	and	must	continue	to	be	a	goal	to	assure	the	vision	is	always	within	reach.		

Objectives	
2.1 Assure	proper	networking	monitoring	tools	are	implemented	to	

assure	network	uptime	
	

2.2 Continuously	evaluate	internal	and	Internet	bandwidth	and	
upgrading	the	respective	circuits	as	necessary		
	

2.3 Implement	and	maintain	appropriate	system	and	network	
infrastructure	that	assures	performance,	security,	and	redundancy		
	

2.4 Maintain	the	District	Technology	Disaster	Recovery	Plan	
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A	-	History	(Goals	and	Objectives	for	2019-2022)	

Goal	Achievement:		Working	to	assure	access	to	appropriate	educational	resources	at	any	
time,	from	anywhere,	has	been	the	mission	of	the	technology	department	for	more	than	a	
decade.		This	goal	was	tested	with	the	onset	of	the	pandemic	as	there	were	no	alternatives;	
technology	had	to	be	available	for	instruction	to	take	place.			The	curriculum	and	
technology	departments	worked	together	to	achieve	this	goal.	
	

Objectives	2.1,	2.2,	and	2.3	–	We	continue	to	maintain	appropriate	service	agreements	
with	manufacturers	and	procure	the	necessary	tools	to	assure	maximum	network	
uptime.		An	example	of	this	is	we	recently	upgraded	all	of	our	uninterruptible	power	
systems,	which	included	a	new	monitoring	system	that	notifies	the	appropriate	
personnel	if	a	system	has	gone	down.		
	
Evaluation	of	our	bandwidth	led	to	an	upgrade	at	both	schools	for	Internet.		Leveraging	
the	NJ	Digital	Readiness	for	Learning	and	Assessment	(DRLAP)	Broadband	Internet	
Access	program,	the	district	was	able	to	make	this	upgrade	with	essentially	no	increase	
in	cost.		Evaluation	of	our	inter-building	connections	has	determined	that	we	continue	
to	meet	the	needs	of	the	district.		The	local	area	network	edge	switching	environment	
has	been	replaced	over	the	last	three	years	to	assure	we	can	meet	the	demands	of	new	
technologies,	and	in	preparation	for	the	wireless	network	replacement,	which	occurred	
in	the	summer	of	2021.		
	
The	committee	feels	we	continue	to	meet	and	exceed	expectations	of	these	objectives;	
however,	they	have	identified	that	objective	2.2	largely	overlaps	with	2.3	and	
recommends	consolidating	this	into	one	objective	for	the	next	plan.	

	
Objective	2.4	–	The	Disaster	Recovery	Plan	is	a	comprehensive	document	that	
includes:	full	contact	information	of	key	stakeholders;	identity	and	category	of	the	types	
of	possible	disasters;	proper	communication	protocols	in	the	event	of	a	disaster;	
identification	of	the	primary,	secondary,	and	tertiary	systems;	and	documentation	
written	for	an	IT	professional	to	use	for	restoring	technology	services	in	a	disaster.			
	
The	technology	is	constantly	changing,	requiring	this	document	to	be	updated	regularly,	
making	this	a	perpetual	goal.	
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3. Continue	to	explore	and	maintain	shared	technology	service	opportunities.	

Goal	Narrative:		Shared	technology	services	have	proven	to	be	mutually	beneficial	for	the	
Pascack		Valley	Regional	High	School	District	and	the	districts	we	have	participated	with.		
As	we	move	forward,	the	district	will	continue	to	explore	ways	where	we	can	collaborate	
and	share	services	that	will	help	provide	students	with	a	consistent	experience,	lower	
purchasing	and	renewal	costs,	and	allow	for	knowledge	sharing	in	an	attempt	to	reduce	or	
eliminate	the	need	for	outside	consultants.		Achievement	of	this	goal	can	only	be	achieved	if	
other	districts	are	willing	to	engage,	collaborate,	and	participate	for	a	mutual	benefit.		

Objectives	
3.1 Where	possible	in	the	region,	use	similar	resources	providing	a	more	

consistent	technology	experience	for	students	
	

3.2 Share	Technology	Services	with	interested	districts	for	the	purpose	of	
more	robust	services	and	a	reduction	in	cost	
	

3.3 Actively	participate	in	groups	at	the	regional,	County	and	State	levels	
to	ensure	the	best	technology	experience	for	all	K-12	students	in	
Pascack	Valley		
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Goal	Achievement:		For	over	a	decade,	the	Pascack	Valley	Regional	High	School	District	
has	worked	with	neighboring	districts	to	explore	both	formal	and	informal	ways	to	share	
services	so	that	all	districts	will	have	access	to	better	resources	with	an	overall	lower	cost	
for	all	parties	involved.		Through	inter-local	agreements,	regional	cooperatives,	
consortiums,	and	state	and	national	contracts,	we	continue	to	find	ways	to	meet	this	goal	
for	the	interests	of	our	community.	
	

Objectives	3.1	and	3.3	–	The	technology	leaders	of	the	region	districts	meet	regularly	
to	discuss	new	technology	initiatives.		The	districts	cannot	always	purchase/utilize	the	
same	technologies,	but	where	we	can,	we	see	mutual	benefits.		The	following	is	a	list	of	
technologies	that	we,	along	with	at	least	one	other	district,	purchased	in	an	effort	to	
provide	a	more	consistent	experience	for	students,	lower	costs,	and/or	share	technical	
knowledge:	communication	management	system;	content	filter;	firewall	appliance;	
hyper-converged	virtual	environment;	Learning	Management	System;	Student	
Information	System;	threat	management	software;	website	hosting	provider.			
	
Beyond	the	immediate	region,	Pascack	Valley	Regional	continues	to	be	active	in	County,	
State,	and	national	organizations,	helping	to	stay	abreast	of	changes	in	technology	that	
will	help	better	serve	our	community.		A	newer	organization	that	we	are	active	with	is	
the	New	Jersey	Cybersecurity	and	Communications	Integration	Cell	(NJCCIC),	which	
provides	up-to-the-minute	intelligence	on	security	threats	and	concerns,	as	well	as	
provides	professional	development	for	improving	security	systems.	
	
The	district	continues	to	leverage	consortium	and	contract	pricing	for	technology	
purchases	in	a	never-ending	attempt	to	keep	costs	down	for	the	community.		
	
Objective	3.2	–	The	Hillsdale	Public	Schools	have	worked	with	Pascack	Valley	Regional	
High	School	District	for	nearly	a	decade	to	leverage	several	shared	services	through	
interlocal	agreements,	including	Internet	bandwidth,	virtual	servers,	and	engineering	
services.		This	has	offered	lower	costs	to	Hillsdale	than	if	they	had	purchased	these	
services	on	their	own,	while	helping	Pascack	Valley	Regional	offset	and	lower	its	own	
costs.		This	arrangement	continues	to	be	a	success	and	one	we	look	forward	to	
continuing	sharing.		In	addition,	we	have	had	initial	discussions	with	other	districts	who	
are	considering	formally	sharing	similar	services.		These	opportunities	will	continue	to	
be	explored.	
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B	–	Goals	and	Objectives	for	2022–2025	
	

1. With	the	continued	support	of	the	Board	of	Education	and	District	
Administration,	further	explore	technologies	in	line	with	the	district	vision.	

Goal	 Narrative:	 Our	 district	 vision	 is	 to	 create	 a	 culture	 of	 innovation,	 inquiry,	 and	
individuality	 that	 promotes	 achievement	 and	 choice	 by	 cultivating	 the	 skills	 needed	 to	
compete	and	collaborate	as	ethical	and	responsible	global	citizens.		The	world	is	constantly	
changing	and	we	need	to	ensure	our	technology	resources	are	helping	our	entire	learning	
community	be	innovative	and	inquisitive	individuals,	who	have	the	opportunities	to	achieve	
success.	

Objectives	and	Activities	
1.1 Curriculum	and	Technology	Committee	members	meet	periodically	to	

discuss	how	technology	is	supporting	curricular	needs.	
	

1.2 Work	with	administration	and	faculty	to	ensure	we	are	procuring	and	
using	the	best	resources	to	meet	the	needs	of	our	curricula	and	vision.	
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2. Ensure	students,	teachers,	and	administrators	have	access	to	the	appropriate	
educational	resources	at	any	time,	from	anywhere.	

Goal	Narrative:		Finding	and	procuring	the	best	resources	possible	is	important;	however,	
the	ability	to	access	these	resources	effectively	is	crucial.		If	we	learned	anything	from	the	
pandemic,	it	is	that	access	to	technology	is	required.		Our	technology	program	must	
continue	to	provide	systems	that	help	them	achieve	their	goals	and	tasks,	which	is	
accomplished	by	maintaining	a	robust	and	resilient	infrastructure.		This	goal	has	been	in	
our	district	technology	plan	for	nearly	two	decades	and	must	continue	to	be	a	goal	to	
ensure	the	vision	is	always	attainable.		

Objectives	and	Activities	
2.1 Ensure	that	proper	networking	monitoring	tools	are	implemented	to	

ensure	network	uptime.	
	

2.2 Evaluate,	upgrade,	implement,	and	maintain	all	systems	and	networks	
to	ensure	proper	performance,	security,	and	redundancy.	
	

2.3 Maintain	the	District	Technology	Disaster	Recovery	Plan.	
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3. Continue	to	explore	and	maintain	shared	technology	service	opportunities.	

Goal	Narrative:		Shared	technology	services	have	proven	to	be	mutually	beneficial	for	the	
Pascack		Valley	Regional	High	School	District	and	the	districts	we	have	participated	with.		
As	we	move	forward,	the	district	will	continue	to	explore	ways	where	we	can	collaborate	
and	share	services	that	will	help	provide	students	with	a	consistent	experience,	lower	
purchasing	and	renewal	costs,	and	allow	for	knowledge	sharing	in	an	attempt	to	reduce	or	
eliminate	the	need	for	outside	consultants.		Achievement	of	this	goal	is	largely	based	on	the	
willingness	of	districts	to	engage,	collaborate,	and	participate	for	a	mutual	benefit.		

Objectives	and	Activities	
3.1 Actively	participate	in	groups	at	the	regional,	County,	State	and	

national	levels	to	ensure	the	best	technology	experience	for	all	K-12	
students	in	Pascack	Valley.		
	

3.2 Where	possible	in	the	region,	use	similar	resources	providing	a	more	
consistent	technology	experience	for	students.	
	

3.3 Share	Technology	Services	with	interested	districts	for	the	purpose	of	
more	robust	services	and	a	reduction	in	cost.	
	

	
	


